Canada's water needs protection from thirsty America: trade lawyer
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OTTAWA - Canada urgently needs a clear policy to protect the nation's water resources from privatization, pollution and the creeping demands of the United States, a leading activist told an Ottawa conference Saturday.

"Water needs to be regarded as a fundamental human right and not as a commodity," said international trade lawyer Steven Shrybman. "That is critically important. We need to strengthen sovereignty and negotiate an agreement with the United States that makes it very clear that we will determine when and where Canadian water resources will be used. And that agreement needs to trump any right of any claimant in a trade agreement to assert a claim on Canadian water."

Shrybman was speaking at "Integrate This" a packed weekend conference organized by the left wing advocacy group Council of Canadians to challenge terms of the Security and Prosperity Partnership (SPP) between Canada, Mexico and the United States. Opponents of the SPP say its proposed increased economic integration of the three countries is a threat to Canada and Canadians in numerous areas.

Even if Canadian water was a legally designated human right and not a commodity, that would not necessarily mean it couldn't be shared," added Shrybman.

But Canadian water resources should not, he said, be used to support unsustainable management of water in the United States

"In other words," he said, "if they are not managing water properly in the U.S. and they run out, it is no answer to simply divert Canadian water."

Critics of the U.S. thirst for water point to water-importing desert cities in Arizona and Nevada - especially Las Vegas - as examples unsustainable use of water.

The majority of water resources in Canada are currently public owned but there is a growing fear among those who agree with Shrybman that unless the Canadian government develops a firm policy, for-profit private corporations will eat into public ownership with no guarantee that water could be delivered safely to the public at an affordable price.

"Water services should be delivered on a not-for-profit basis regardless of people's ability to pay," said Shrybman, "and there should be universal access to water."

Most Canadians wrongly think that there is already universal access to water in this country, said Shrybman.

"It depends," he said. "Many communities live with boiled water advisories and water (quality) in many first nations communities is an international scandal."
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